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ALERT! War Being Planned for Biz Who Support the "wrong" Cause - Venues & Bands Beware! The true motvation nehind this law is to give the prohibitionists (and such) the power to shut down drug law reform fundraisers and activities. Lovers of freedom should take Action TODAY, TOMORROW and the NEXT.

Protect Live Music on April 24! (and Beyond!!)

Dear Reader,

Thanks to your help, the Drug Policy Alliance is making this Saturday, April 24, a day and night of outrage. The end of live music as we know it could be on its way, with a devastating impact on the music industry. Congress is considering legislation to hold bands, DJs, bartenders, promoters, venue owners, radio stations and others liable if a patron uses drugs at a nightclub or concert.

We asked our supporters around the country to plan actions for this day -- and the results far exceeded our expectations! Events are taking place in dozens of cities, from Billings, Montana to New York City. These actions include circulating petitions at nightclubs and festivals, holding protests and raising money for the campaign to protect live music.

If you take part in an action on or after April 24th, e-mail organizer Bill Piper afterwards (bpiper@drugpolicy.org) to let us know how it went (how many people signed the petitions, how many flyers were distributed, how much money was raised, etc). If you're planning an action and haven't given them the specifics yet, please do so today.

If you're not working on an event or action, read on to find out what you can do this Saturday or over the next couple of months to protect live music.

Protect Your Rights

· Circulate our petition at local clubs, festivals, and other public events on April 24th. We need thousands of Americans to sign the petition to Congress. Download the petition. 

· If you're a musician, promoter or venue owner, organize a musical event in May, June, or July to raise money for the campaign to stop this legislation. We need to raise $100,000 in emergency money to hire lobbyists and fund grassroots efforts in key congressional districts. If you're interested, let us know about your event. 

· Download our press release and e-mail and fax it to journalists you know, especially those who cover music and culture. 

· Donate money right now to give us the resources we need to fight. 

The Campaign

On April 24th the revolution begins. 

Our goals on this day are to educate the public, raise money, bring national media attention to Congress's assault on civil liberties, identify our allies, and build a grassroots movement to protect live music. 

Thanks to your help there are lots of actions taking place across the country during the Day and Night of Outrage on April 24th. We are still trying to get specifics on each event, but you can get information on some of the biggest actions (protests, benefits, etc.) at: 

http://actioncenter.drugpolicy.org/ctt.asp?u=31099&l=30230

 *  

MERCY NewzByte #2 - Fall 2002  *  visit:  www.MercyCenters.org  < for more info  *

 *  

MERCY NewzByte #2 - Fall 2002  *  visit:  www.MercyCenters.org  < for more info  *

<continued from previous page>  

Additionally, there are dozens of smaller actions (petitioning at local clubs, flyering at festivals, etc.) that are not listed on our site. If you are planning something major and have not told us the specifics, please do so: http://actioncenter.drugpolicy.org/ctt.asp?u=31099&l=30168 

Please let us know how your action and events go. 

Again, you can contact organizer Bill Piper at bpiper@drugpolicy.org. Thanks for your help! 

During the week after April 24th we will begin forming action teams in cities across the country to lobby members of Congress, raise awareness, and organize concerned citizens. These action teams, composed of freedom fighters like you, will design action campaigns in their areas. Subscribe to the list and they'll send you an e-mail later this month with all the information you need to start something in your area.

In May, June, and July, the Alliance will work with musicians, promoters, and venue owners to hold a series of fundraisers to raise money to finance the campaign. Meanwhile, action teams around the country will turn up the heat on Congress and grab media attention.

In late summer, ROAR: The National Dance and Music Rights Alliance will bring the fight to Congress's backyard with a protest and concert on the lawn of the U.S Capitol. This will be the third year in a row ROAR holds such an event and each year they get bigger and bigger.

We have much work ahead, but all of us at the Drug Policy Alliance believe the goal of defeating this absurd legislation is within our reach. Many thanks for your concern, help and support.

Sincerely,

Bill Piper
Director, Office of National Affairs
Drug Policy Alliance
Washington, DC

bpiper@drugpolicy.org 

2cannabis. 
Contact the Drug Policy Alliance at:

Drug Policy Alliance
70 West 36th Street, 16th Floor
New York, NY 10018 

Learn more at: http://www.protectlivemusic.org/rave_act.htm
____________________________________________

MERCY is the Medical Cannabis Resource Center and they are Advocates & Activists for the OMMP (Oregon Medical Marijuana Program) and Medical Cannabis in general.   They act to maintain the law, volunteer information and establish resources for patients, caregivers and others concerned with the program or cannabis as medicine.  To help this network, they host regular monthly meetings for public interest and offer their facilities for discreet OMMP activities as well. Help out, get help, spread the word.  

Contact them via:

Phone: 503.363-4588 (in the Salem area) 
eMail: MERCY_Salem@hotmail.com
or by Writing to: 1675 Fairgrounds Rd.
Salem, OR 97303

For Immediate Release: Tuesday, April 20, 2004. Contact: Tony Newman 646-335-5384 or Bill Piper 202-669-6430

Congress is considering two bills that would hold bands, DJs, bartenders, promoters, venue owners, radio stations and others liable if a patron uses drugs at a nightclub or concert. Legal experts and business owners warn the legislation would devastate the music industry and could spell the end of live music, especially large music festivals like South by Southwest and Burning Man. Music fans, bar and nightclub owners, and music promoters are launching a national campaign to defeat the legislation.

“Members of Congress may be too old to go to concerts and dance their butts off, but millions of voters are not,” said Bill Piper, Director of National Affairs for the Drug Policy Alliance. “If politicians don’t reject this legislation, these voters may dance their way to the voting booth and vote these old fogies out.”

The Ecstasy Awareness Act (H.R. 2962) would throw anyone in jail who “profits monetarily from a rave or similar electronic dance event knowing or having reason to know” some event-goers may use drugs at the event. Similarly, Section 305 of the CLEAN-UP Act (H.R. 834) makes it a federal crime - punishable by up to nine years in prison - to promote "any rave, dance, music, or other entertainment event, that takes place under circumstances where the promoter knows or reasonably ought to know that a controlled substance will be used or distributed."

Under the provisions of both bills, almost any music promoter, nightclub owner or arena or stadium owner could be fined and jailed, because a reasonable person knows that some people use marijuana and other drugs at musical events. Business owners could be prosecuted even if they are not involved in drugs – and even if they take steps to stop drug use on their property. Dozens of music promoters and bar owners, as well as national groups such as the ACLU, American Beverage Licensees (which represents thousands of bars and nightclubs), and the International Association of Assembly Managers (which represents arena and stadium managers), signed letters to Congress earlier this year warning that the CLEAN-UP Act “is a threat to free speech and musical expression, and will undoubtedly harm innocent business owners.”

In response to both bills, the Drug Policy Alliance declared April 24th a “Day and Night of Outrage” over the legislation and launched a website, www.protectlivemusic.org, to coordinate the work of thousands of concerns music fans and business owners. Voters in dozens of cities, from Billings, Montana to New York City are expected to take action on April 24th, including circulating petitions to Congress, passing out flyers, protesting, and holding fundraisers to raise money for the campaign. The day and night of action kicks off a four-month national campaign to stop the legislation, that will culminate in a concert on the lawn of Congress in August.

The Alliance picked the term “outrage” to describe the day and night of action to correspond with their “Outrageous” music CD the organization will release this summer to raise money for the campaign to protect live music. The Alliance chose to kick off the four-month campaign in April because it’s the one-year anniversary of legislation that Congress passed, known as the RAVE Act, making business owners liable for the drug offenses of their patrons. That legislation, passed last April, was used last May to shut down a political fundraiser in Billings, Montana and music industry professionals contend it has had a serious chilling effect on musical expression. The CLEAN-UP Act and Ecstasy Awareness Act would make it even easier for the government to punish business owners for the crimes of their customers.

“The government can’t even keep drugs out of its own schools and prisons, yet it is seeking to punish business owners that can’t stop their patrons from using drugs,” said Bill Piper. “If these bills become law, innocent business owners could go to jail and music fans may be unable to see their favorite artist live. That’s why business owners and music fans are organizing to protect live music.”




























































































